
 

 

DISTRICT A-3 GOVERNOR’S NEWSLETTER 

Winter 2025 

Issue 2 Message from Governor Kevin Kimmerly 

Fellow Lions of District A3, 
  
It’s hard to believe that I have reached the halfway point as 
your District Governor.  
We still have a lot of fake emails asking for money or gift cards, 
so please delete them. 
Our Third District Cabinet meeting will be at the Storrington Li-
ons Club on March 1, 2025. 
Our fourth Cabinet meeting will be at the Cobourg Lions Centre 
on June 14, with a light lunch 
Pre cabinet meeting 9:00 till 10:am and Cabinet meeting will be from 10:30 till 2:30. 
 

Talent Night on Friday night. 
Whether you sing, play a instrument or have some other talent(s), please send Ted an email 
tmills5tmills5@gmail.com, there are only so many time slots available.  Our A3 Convention 
is on April 11, 12  & 13 at the Best Western in Cobourg and is being hosted the Cobourg Lions 
Club, my home club and they are doing a great job with the help from the Convention Chairs 
PDG Lion Bill Lewis and Lion Doreen Morey. The Registration form is attached. 
Sad to say, but my official visits are coming to an end, I really enjoyed going to different Clubs 
and meeting our Lions. I always say that they are friends that I just haven’t met yet. I just 
attended my 3

rd
 MDA Caucus meeting in Toronto with the 9 other District Governors.  We 

elected our new Council Chair for 2025/2026 DG Lion Bill Robinson from District A15. 

 We are moving forward to our international goal of 1.5 million by July 2027. Our numbers are 
up to 1,243 members in A3, and we are ahead of our District Goal for total gain of new mem-
bers. Our goal was a net gain of 19 and we are now at 29 so keep up the great work of ASK-
ING ONE.  The new members added were 122, less 93 members which were dropped for a 
net gain of 29. We are doing a great job of inducting new members, but we need to focus on 
Retention as well. I think we need to talk to our members that are leaving and learn why they 
are leaving.  

So far this year, counting all our service activities and our 8 pillars that have been recorded 
over all people served is approx. 282,000 with a total of volunteer hours of approximately 
39,000.  This is only74 percent of the Clubs reporting.  We need to help the 27% of Clubs re-
porting so we can be at 100 % of clubs reporting.  

Our international guest speaker at the Convention in April will be our very own Canadian PID 
Lion Allen Snider (Past International Director) and will be attended along with his wife Lion Su-
san. The Convention Committee has been meeting regularly and moving along very well. We 
are very excited to have a talent show on Friday night. As part of our District Fundraiser, we 
would like all the Clubs and Members to bring in all of their old pins and memorabilia {that they 
don’t have a use for anymore} and we will set up a table for members to purchase and all pro-
ceeds will be split between Vision and Hunger.  The hotel rooms are filling up quickly because 
of good ticket sales, so please book soon. Also, don’t forget to place your ad in the Convention 
booklet for nominations, club events and information.  Send money to districta3conven-
tion@gmail.com , and add details to nanpop323@gmail.com by March 10, 2025 

Some of the Certificate of Congratulations for Anniversary in A3, Clubs are Cobourg {75
th
}, 

Pittsburg Township {60
th
}, Bowmanville {90

th
}, Amherstview {50

th
}. Wow!!! Way to GO!  

Lion Kevin Kimmerly - District Governor           
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Message from the Editor... 
CALLING ALL LIONS OF  

DISTRICT A-3  
 

 
Hello Lions! 
This is my second run at the Newsletter and hopefully  you’ll see 
some improvement.  I’ve included the submissions that were 
missed in the Autumn edition, as well as your new submissions.  
Please let me know if there are any corrections or omissions 
and I thank you for your patience during this  adjustment peri-
od.   
In the meantime... 
 

• Spread your news throughout the District 

• Promote your club and committee events 

• Send your submissions & pictures for the Governor’s News-
letter (try to limit to 2 items with 2 photos each) 

• Please send items as they occur, if possible 
 

The deadline for the next newsletter will be announced at a  
later date. 

 
Lion Julie Speares, Cobourg 
Email: juspear9@gmail.com 

416-219-7365 
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IN MEMORIUM 
 

The following Lion has passed away in 
District A-3, since distribution of the 
Governor’s Newsletter in November 

2024.   
May he rest in peace. 

 
Harvey Moore—Brighton Lions 

 
 

 
 

GOING TO THE  
A-3  

CONVENTION 
 
 

Register Now with 
PDG Lion  Bill 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CANADIAN 
TIRE  

MONEY 
for 

CAMP DORSET 
 

Bring your  
Canadian Tire $$$ 
to the Convention  

in aid of  
Lions Camp Dorset. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Back to the Future 
It’s been said you have to know our history to plan for 

the future. 
 

Please send me your club’s history (past and present) 

so I can save it in A-3’s Archives for everyone’s benefit. 
 

I will gladly accept newspaper articles, pictures, hand  

written reports etc.  Let me know about your  

fundraisers, social events or just plain get-togethers.   
 

If it is something you or your club has done, I want to 

hear about it.  Remember A-3 has a birthday coming 

up. Let’s all plan for a bright future. 
 

   PDG Frank Stewart 

   A-3 District Historian 

Handy Reference Websites 
 

District A-3      

www.a3lions.org 
 

Multiple District “A”      

www.mdalions.org 
 

Lions Clubs International    

www.lionsclubs.org 



 

 

Good morning Lions,  

  

Let me start off by saying what an excellent day it was at the Membership Mania yesterday. It was great to 

see so many Lions coming out to attend a District event and hear from such a good variety of Lions as pre-

senters. This is the kind of thing Lions are looking for.  

So now it is time to get started on the Lion Learning Day event and hopefully we can make it an even big-

ger success than it has been in the past few years.  

  

I have attached a listing of courses and instructors for you to have a look at and to let us know what you 

feel about it. I think it will give us a full day of learning and fellowship as well as time to share a few laughs 

and giggles. I also have a couple of ideas as time fillers but I will introduce those once we have the instruc-

tors in place.  

  

I have copied all of you so that you may have a look and get a better idea about what we are planning to 

hold. The Lions Learning Day is an event for all those Lions that want to learn more about what we do as 

well as for our incoming officers to have the opportunity to learn about the duties of their positions. I think 

we have out together an excellent full day of teaching, learning and laughing for all that attend. So the 

sooner I get your replies and your suggestions the quicker Lion Bryan and I can get started working on the 

instructors for the day.  

So please take a look at the attachment and let me know your opinions. I will do what I can to keep every-

one as happy as they can be. I know, I am so excited to see this thing come together and make the event 

a great way for District Governor Lion Kevin proud of the year we had. 

 

"The Lion Whisperer" 

Lion Frank Hewitt  

Immediate Past District Governor 

2024 - 2025 

 

  
 
 



 

 

Ok the Membership event is done and now it is time to get serious on this one. Couple of things I want to point out if I can.  
 
First off, this event is for ALL Lions not just the Lions executive and as such we need to provide for all to encourage them to at-
tend. Which means that while we will be looking at the President, Secretary and Treasurer, part of our job is to encourage others 
to look at stepping up and running for positions. Secondly, the other part is to encourage retention and satisfaction while being 
Lions. We need to show them that everything about being a Lion isn’t sitting and planning and working tirelessly at a computer 
on your time off.  
 
I take great pride when organizing events and I do so at a speed that I am happy with. Just because the so-called gods of MDA 
say that we need to do this and that we need to post that does not make it one of the ten commandments my friends. I was ap-
pointed to work as the chair, along with 1

st
 VDG Lion Bryan on this event by the District Governor and I find that we owe it to him, 

other Lions and ourselves to do our best to host the best event that we can. If we please everyone then that is great, if we don’t, 
then that is ok too – because I know I did my best to make it happen.  
 
The Cobourg Lions Hall was booked following last year's school. So that is now looked after, and the date is set for May 4

th
 , 

2025. And appropriately, it is at the District Governor’s home club, so it allows him the opportunity to show some pride in his club 
as well.   

Here are the courses I would like to see included in the day:  
 
1. Presidents - All Day 
2. Secretary – All Day 
3. Treasurers - ½ Day 
4. Membership - ½ Day  
5. Marketing and Club Promotion – ½ Day  
6. Service - ½ Day 
7. Lions Portal - ½ Day 
8. Lions – Learn, Laugh and Get ‘er Done – ½ Day 
 
NOTE: *I am proposing that we have the Presidents and Secretary Course run for the morning and then the second half of the 
day put the two groups together and teach them how to work together. We can also give them a quick Lions Portal Training Ses-
sion in the afternoon.  
 
Sample Course Agenda -  
 
Morning:  
10:00 - 11:45 - Presidents Course (PDG Dave Hansen / RC Nawar El Khouri Hage)  
10:00 - 11:45 - Secretaries Course (PDG MaryAnn Smith / PCS Theresa Hewitt ) 
10:00 - 11:45 - Treasurers Course (PDG Albert Munneke / Lion Mike Seymour ) 
10:00 - 11:45 - Membership (2nd VDG Dave McKellar / ZC Mike Hage )  
10:00 - 11:45 - Lions Portal for the everyday Lion (Deb Fortin Brown)  
Afternoon:  
 
 12:45 - 1:50 - President and Secretary together (PCC Mark Kelso / PCC John Whyte)  
 12:45 - 1:50 - Marketing and Club promotion (PDG Lion Don Radnor / PZC Steve Scally)  
 12:45 - 1:50 - Service (GST Angie Perrier / DGE Bryan Adams ) 
 12:45 - 1:50 – Lions -  Learn, Laugh and Get ‘er Done! (IPDG Lion Frank Hewitt, DG Kevin Kimmerly )  
  1:50 – 2:30 – Closing Ceremonies (IPDG Lion Frank Hewitt / DGE Lion Bryan Adams)  

 
Instructors:  

PDG Dave Hansen    PCC Mark Kelso 
RC Nawar El Khouri Hage   PCC John Whyte 
PDG Mary Anne Smith   PDG Don Radnor 
PCS Theresa Hewitt    PZC Steve Scally 
CT Albert Munneke    GST Angie Perrier 
Lion Mike Seymour    1st VDG Lion Bryan Adams 
2md VDG Dave McKellar   DG Kevin Kimmerly  
ZC Mike Hage    IPDG Lion Frank Hewitt 
Lion Deb Brown 

 
None of these officers have been contacted to teach, so I am open to suggestions. However, I do want to remind you that they will be sugges-
tions NOT promises. I will do my best to please you all, but I think we have a great schedule, and I hope that I can get these officers working 
and helping.  
 
Lions Learning Day Coordinator 
 IPDG Lion Frank Hewitt  
  



 

 



 

 

51st District A3 Convention April 11 – 13, 2025, Cobourg 
 
Cabinet Election Voting Sunday Morning April 13, 2025 
 
The number of voting delegates each club is entitled to will be emailed to all clubs before the end of 

March for confirmation.  The number does not vary much from year to year. To receive a ballot at the 

convention each delegate must have a completed Delegate’s Credential Certification form and a valid 

club Membership card.  Their club must also be in good financial standing with LCI.  Details can be found 

in the District A3 – Constitution & By-Laws, Article VII, section 2 and District A3 Policy Manual, Annex - D.  

 

If the president or secretary of your club has not received your delegate entitlement information by the 

end of March 2025 please contact: 

 
Lion David Goode – Elections and Credentials Chair 
705-932-5220 
goodedbi@nexicom.net 

 
Good morning, Lions! 
  
Attached is a copy of Leader Dog's Leading the Way Newsletter for March 2025. Please share 
this newsletter with community members, your club, district, and district newsletter editor. In it, we share 
the commemorative 85th anniversary pin featuring the Lions Club International logo and Leader Dog. To 
order a pin with a $25 donation, visit the order page.  

  
I also want to share a 5-minute video PBS published this week: How Canine Advocates Help Victimes in 
the Courts. (https://youtu.be/Lbsbhn1H8DY) This video features Leader Dogs for the Blind and our career 
change partner, the Canine Advocacy Program (CAP). It shares the story of Belle, a career changed dog 
from LDB, and how she has gone on to help children and families navigating the legal system after a trau-
matic event. We are so fortunate to have several wonderful organizations that partner with us in a shared 
mission to make a difference for people all over the world with our incredible dogs. 

  
We also know that a lot of conventions are coming up. If you would like to request a speaker or materials 
for a convention or other event, please reach out.  
  
Thank you for your continued work to bring independent travel to community members who are visually 
impaired! 
  
Jess 
Jess VandenBoom (she/her) 
Manager of Philanthropy for Lions Engagement 
Leader Dogs for the Blind 

 P: 248.218.6318 |  LeaderDog.org 

 1039 S. Rochester Rd., Rochester Hills, MI 48307 

https://give.leaderdog.org/for/lions85pin/info/email
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lbsbhn1H8DY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lbsbhn1H8DY
https://leaderdog.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=1039%20S.%20Rochester%20Rd.,%20Rochester%20Hills,%20MI%2048307


 

 



 

 

 
Lion Doc Atkinson Lion’s vest was donated to the club by his 
daughter Pat it is now proudly displayed in the Town Hall.  
Lion Atkinson was President of Norwood Lions 1953-54 

Norwood Santa Claus Parade 

Norwood Lions Club 

Norwood Lions Club Excellence Award 
2023-24 President Bob Brickell  

The Norwood Lions presented two 
Melvin Jones Awards to Lion Doug 
Pearcy & Lion John Stewart for their 
continued support of our club. 
- Feb. 6, 2025 

Catching up with A3 



 

 

NORWOOD LIONS CLUB 

 

 

As always, every year they have 
their annual Cash Draw tickets for 
sale to the public. The tickets are 
always a huge hit with the crowd, 
with their two best salesmen man-
ning the table. (L-R) Lion Robert 
(Bob) Morash and Lion Jack Begg  

 

The Norwood Lions have been very active 
this Lions Year. Here they are working at the 
2024 Norwood Fair which was been active 
since 1868, as a place for area residents to 
display the fruits of their labours and to pro-
vide an opportunity for some friendly compe-
tition between friends and neighbours. The 
fair was also a community gathering where 
village folk came together to celebrate the 
harvest, catch up with each other and have a 
little fun for a couple of days. 

 
As always, the Proud Norwood Lions entered 
the parade heading up the fair. Here is a pho-
to of the entry for the parade. And yes, those 
are the male members of the Norwood Lions 
Club.  

Catching up with A3 



 

 

The Great Turkey Exchange—December 2024 
 

The East Peterborough Lions Club were thrilled to see the participation of the community and our 

members involved in the Great Turkey Exchange.  This was the fourth year of this event, and the 

numbers were phenomenal. 

Every year the Club offers free turkeys or hams to the community and all they have to do is asl! The 

club takes down their names and their address and then enquires about the number of people that 

they will be feeding. We managed to fill requests for groups from 1 person to groups of 20 people and 

we also provided several Halal Turkeys for several requests.  

The club stores them until the cut off date and then we load them into our vehicles, and we get deliv-

ering. This year we managed to deliver over 180 turkeys and 22 hams to so many in need.  

A huge thank you goes out to those that donated Turkeys and Hams for us and to NEW Lion Tara for 

all her help in getting donations this year. It truly was an awesome Service project that made us all 

proud to say, “We Served.”  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Lion President Janet Kennedy presents Lion Linda 
Stabler with the "Lion of the Year 2023-24" award at 
the event. 

The Millbrook and District once again hosted the Annual Lions Car Show in 
Millbrook Ont. A great community event managed by Lion Paul Hayne for many 
years. 

The Millbrook and District Lions Food Trailer attend the 
Millbrook Fall Fair.  
All proceeds from our trailer are destined for the Peterborough 
Regional Hospital Pediatric Cancer Clinic fund raising project. 

The Marmora Crowe valley Lions club held a Membership 
Mania that took place on February 8th.  The Club hosted 
the event and it was very successful!  Quite a few new 
Lions attended.   

Fun in the snow at the 
Marmora Crowe Valley 
Santa Claus Parade!   

Marmora Crowe Valley Lions 

Millbrook District Lions 



 

 

 
 
 
The Tamworth and District Lions Club were a busy group in November and December.  
 
The last weekend in November was the Tamworth Santa Claus Parade.  The Club had members and volunteers 
walk in the parade dressed as Lions, while other members proudly carried our Club banner!  
 
Immediately following the parade the Club held 'Santa's Store ' at the Tamworth Legion.   The Club had over 1,000 
gifts, plus wrapping and tissue, bows and gift tags donated.  Children could shop in Santa's Store (with the help of 
Lion Elves) to purchase gifts for family members.  The day was a huge success with many excited little ones enjoy-
ing the shopping experience.   
 
In December the Club held a food drive at the local grocery store. We also placed wooden boxes  at local business-
es for residents to put food  donations in.   Food and cash collected went towards filling the Holiday  Food Hamper 
requests received.  This year our Club was able to provide food for 182 people in the area.  Through our partner-
ship with the Salvation Army we were also able to provide gifts to those 12 and under.  A local organization, The 
Knitting Elves, provided knitwear for the hampers and gift cards to those 13+ years old.   
 
A great effort by all to ensure everyone in the community had a festive holiday.   We Serve . 

Tamworth & District Lions 



 

 

The Chemung Lake District Lions Club continues to support 
Hunger.  Lion Paul English is presenting a generous dona-
tion to Patti Latour of the Bridgenorth United Church Food 
Bank.  The Bridgenorth United Church Food Bank currently 
services 80 families (209 persons) in the Bridgenorth, 
Ennismore and Curve Lake areas.  
 

The volunteers from Chemung Lake District Lions Club - 
Back row (left to right): Lions Keith, Dale and Hans; Front 
row (left to right): Lions Sheila, Lydia, Anne and Lion 
President Steve - we screened 68 children from Chemong 
Public School and 82 children from St Martin's Catholic 
Elementary School in JK, SK and Grade 1.  We continue 
with Vision Screening in our local schools.  

The Keene Lions Club has heard the call for 
donations from Peterborough Regional Health 
Centre.  Keene Lions will be donat-
ing $30,000 to the Pediatric Cancer Care por-
tion of this campaign. beginning with a 
$10,000 donation made in February.  We 
would be happy to be joined by any other 
clubs who also would like to make a donation.   

Chemong Lake District 

Keene Lions Club 



 

 

The Lions put on a fantastic New Years Eve show with “No Sugar Tonight”, a Guess Who/BTO trib-
ute band. 

We rang in the New Year with a 50/50 draw of over $400, an amazing meal made by our own Lions, 
and a rockin’ concert. All in support of Northumberland Hills Hospital. 

Thanks to everyone who came out to party with us! 

Our Family Day celebrations were a ton of fun, as you 
can see by all the smiling faces!   Hot dogs were 
served, games were played, castles were bounced!  
Thank you to our community for all the foodbank do-
nations and for making it a great day!   

Cobourg Lions Club 

The Cobourg Lions Club is at it again! The Den 
hosted Megan from Northumberland Hills Hospital 
Foundation and presented the Foundation with a 
cheque towards their much needed services.  
Thank you NHH for all you do!  



 

 

The Millbrook and District Lions, in partnership with the Fowlers Corners 
Lions Club are thrilled to present a cheque for $20,000 to Bethany Dainton 
of the Peterborough Regional Hospital Centre Foundation. The donation is 
destined for Lions for Pediatric Cancer Care Initiative.  

Pictured, left to right: Cathy Langlois, Mark Marler, Bethany Dainton 
(PRHC), Janet Kennedy, Lydia Elliott  

Millbrook Lions Club 

Amherstview Lions Club 

The Hospice of Lennox and Addington 

The feeling of giving is tremendous.  Each of three Lions Clubs generously contributed funds to the 

Hospice of Lennox and Addington in Napanee, Ontario.  The Bath and District Lions Club, the 

Odessa and District Lions Club as well as the Amherstview Lions Club each donated $2,000 for 

the Hospice L and A.  The clubs working seamlessly together made a huge impact on the community 

and surrounding area. 

The hospice is located in the Lennox and Addington County General Hospital in Napanee.  Medical 

care is provided for patients who are terminally ill.  When you visit the hospital, patients and visitors are 

treated royally.  The hearts of the Lions were bursting with pride when it all came together for the con-

tribution of $6,000. 



 

 

HELPING TO BRING JOY AND BRIGHTEN A CHILD’S  
CHRISTMAS THIS YEAR 

  
Check out the display of these new unwrapped children’s gifts – all 
slated for “THE GIVING TREE” (Port Hope). This year the Kendal 
Lions decided that we would each bring a gift suitable for the teen-
age children (ages 12-16).  It was brought to our attention that this 
age group is often overlooked during the hustle and bustle of the 
season.  
  
For the 2024 season, there were 1,060 children (all ages) through-
out Northumberland County who enjoyed a brighter Christmas be-
cause of contributions from participating groups, agencies and ser-
vice organizations.  Thanks to Lion Alice for her suggestion to help 
this worthy cause and also for the safe delivery of our gifts to The 
Giving Tree. 

  
Pictured are Lions Alice Scott and Marilyn Ransberry, who repre-
sent all the club.  

LIONS FOR PEDIATRIC CANCER CARE - 
PRHC 
  
December 3rd, 2024 – On behalf of the Kendal 
Lions Club, PDG Albert Munneke presented a 
cheque to the Peterborough Regional Hospital 
Foundation. Pictured with Lion Albert is Hannah, 
representing Community Giving & Engagement, 
PRHC Foundation. 
Our donation is one of many that will help meet 
PRHC’s goal of $100,000 over the next 12 to 18 
months, to build an expanded, purpose-built pe-
diatric clinic space at Peterborough hospital.   
  
PRHC’s pediatric cancer care program is a life-
line that serves young patients and families 
across our region, from Peterborough City and 
County, City of Kawartha Lakes, Northumberland 
County, eastern portions of Durham Region, and 
the Haliburton Highlands. 
  
As Lions, we are proud to be able to lend our 
support for this worthy cause… we will make a 
powerful difference!  If any club in our District 
would like to also participate, please get in touch 
with Bethany Dayton, Manager Community Giv-
ing and Engagement at PRHC. 

Kendal Lions Club 



 

 



 

 



 

 


